
 

March 2025 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

As some of you may be aware, the junior school will be closing for 3 days in order to move into their new 
building for the summer term. The days they will be closed are: 

Friday 4th April 

Tuesday 22nd April 

Wednesday 23rd April 

On these days the infant school will be open as usual and all infant children are expected to attend school 
on these days. We would like to stress that children will be learning as normal on all three of these days. We 
would also like to emphasise the importance of regular school attendance for your child and the impact it 
has on their academic progress. Our curriculum is designed to provide a comprehensive education and 
missing school, even for a short period, can disrupt your child’s understanding and development in their 
learning. 

On a separate note, after Easter and until September, there will be no access to the infant school via the 
Burlington Road main entrance (opposite Curry’s). This is due to the building works taking place at the 
junior school – the old blue CLASP building will be demolished and a new staff car park and junior 
playground will be laid. The Blagdon Road gate will remain open as usual and there will be an alternative 
entrance past the new junior school building, via the park entrance.  

Year 2 Parents & Carers 

The plan for September is that the new Year 3 children (the current Year 2 children) will be housed in the 
current Year 6 classrooms by the Great Hall and these will become the Year 3 classrooms. Years 4, 5 and 6 
will be in the new junior building. This of course depends on all building works being completed over the 
summer holiday. We will keep you updated on this towards the end of the summer term. 

 If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to get in touch with me via the school office. 

 Thank you 

 Best wishes 

  

Mrs S Yay-Walker 

Headteacher  

                


